
May 15, 2024 
 
 
The Honorable Patty Murray 
Chairman 
Subcommittee on Energy and Water 
Development 
Senate Committee on Appropriations 
131 Dirksen Senate Office Building 
Washington, DC 20510 

The Honorable John Kennedy 
Ranking Member 
Subcommittee on Energy and Water 
Development 
Senate Committee on Appropriations 
125 Hart Senate Office Building 
Washington, DC 20510 
 

Dear Chairman Murray and Ranking Member Kennedy,  
 
I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has a pecuniary interest in any of the 
congressionally directed spending items that I have requested in the Fiscal Year 2025 Energy and 
Water Development Appropriations bill, consistent with the requirements of paragraph 9 of Rule 
XLIV of the Standing Rules of the Senate. None of the entities for which I have requested 
congressionally directed spending are for-profit entities. 

 
 

Sincerely, 
 

 
 

Lisa Murkowski 
United States Senator 

 
 

 

 



Murkowski, Lisa(R-AK) Energy and Water Development
Congressionally Directed Spending Requests

Recipient Name Project Purpose Project
Location

Amount
Requested

($000)

Alaska Village
Electric
Cooperative 

The proposed study will evaluate the proper implementation of
renewable and supporting technologies capable of supporting the
Bethel Power System identify and develop conceptual design for
an optimized Bethel Power System. 

Bethel AK $1,500

Nushagak Electric
& Telephone
Cooperative

Funding will be used for necessary preconstruction analysis and
environmental surveys to receive regulatory approval and
necessary permits. 

Dillingham AK $3,200

U.S. Army Corps of
Engineers, Alaska
District

To conduct a General Investigation study to replace the Juneau
Auke Bay Wave Attenuator 

Juneau AK $600

Homer Electric
Association

To conduct the necessary preconstruction field studies to refine
existence, location and quality of potential geothermal resources
on Mt. St. Augustine. 

Kenai
Peninsula
Borough AK

$2,500

Native Village of
Buckland

To allow for the installation of a new above-ground storage tank to
meet the energy reliability and resiliency needs of Buckland, a
rural isolated microgrid community. 

Native Village
of Buckland AK

$392

Native Village of
Chenega 

To provide necessary critical repairs and modernization to the
community tank farm. 

Native Village
of Chenega AK

$863

City of Nome For the City of Nome to conduct an initial site assessment and
engineering for a 5Mwe nuclear microreactor to provide regional
energy security and reduced energy costs in rural Alaska. 

Nome AK $4,000

Northwest Arctic
Borough

Funding would be used to establish an electrical intertie between
the isolated-microgrid villages of Ambler and Shungnak. 

Northwest
Arctic Borough
AK

$1,000

U.S. Army Corps of
Engineers, Alaska
District

To fund the St. George Harbor Improvement project. St. George AK $2,000
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